THE SUPS SUPPORTER

STEVENAGE UNDERWATER PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12 FEBRUARY 2013
INTRODUCTION

The Chairman, Bob Allen, welcomed all to the meeting.  Approximately 26 members attended the meeting.  Bob made the usual announcements re health and safety.
After explaining the programme for the evening, the Annual Photographic competition, he announced the following news from the Committee Meeting, held on 5 February 2013:
· There is a new secretary: Vicki Major and a new Treasurer: Dave Collins

· The vote for the poster competition resulted in Sue Heaps’ photograph of a diver on a reef coming first.  Bob Allen came second with a diver and reef and there was a joint third with Dave Baker with the Liberty wreck and nemo, and Ken Sullivan with a portrait of a diver.  Ray Allen will organise the new poster.
· If you do not receive all communications make sure Vicki has your email address for notification of meetings.

· If you do not know how to upload your photos speak to Leigh Risbridger.
· Some people are not loading pictures into their gallery so if you do not know how to do this see Leigh and he will assist you by uploading for you.

· Leigh is also asking for a title for your photos so these can be displayed with the photos when projected.

· The 9 July photo shoot will be at Stanborough Lakes in Welwyn Garden City.  Bob is looking for all to convene afterwards.

· The Stevenage Festival dates have changed to 1 July to 4 August.  Hopefully the pictures will be chosen from those this evening.  The exhibition selection of photos will happen on 19 February at Ken Sullivan’s.

· Alex Tattersall is coming to talk about photographic equipment during the April meeting.

· The following volunteered for the 5 images in May, June, August, September and November.  
14 May
Alison and Paul Pettit

11 June
Dave Baker

13 August
Denise Allen

10 September
Ian Taylor

12 November
Tony Liddle
· Matt Bacon from Fin Divers was introduced.  He explained about the link he is establishing with Ocean Optics and an evening he would like to do taking underwater photos.  Matt agreed to liaise with Vicki.

· The SUPS evening out is at Spice rouge on 28 February at 7.30 pm.  Please confirm with Ray or Vicki if you are attending.

· Colin has been taking photos of the evening to put up on the SUPS website.

· Ken has organised the following trips:

Red Sea
4 – 11 May

St Abbs
3 – 7 June

Red Sea
22 June – 1 July

Farne Islands
22 – 27 September

· He has 2 spaces for the June Red Sea trip.  There are a few spaces on the midweek trip to St Abbs.  If you are interested speak to Ken.
· Ken is looking for ideas for trips next year so let him know.

· The next Committee Meeting is on 26 March 2013 at Vicki Major’s house.
SUPS ANNUAL PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION

The results were as follows:

BRITISH UNDERWATER PROJECTED IMAGE

There were 9 entries.

1st  Jellyfish by Ken Sullivan
2nd  Guillimot by Bob Allen
3rd  Anenome by Bob Allen
4th  Seal by Dave Baker

OVERSEAS UNDERWATER PROJECTED IMAGE

There were 26 entries.

1st  Squid by Bob Allen
2nd  Diver and Anchor by Alison Pettit
3rd  Diver by Paul Pettit
4th  Shrimp by Dave Baker

BRITISH UNDERWATER PRINT

There were 7 entries.

1st  Pike by Paul Pettit
2nd  Seal by Ken Sullivan
3rd  Octopus by Ken Sullivan
4th  Sun Star by Bob Allen
OVERSEAS UNDERWATER PRINT

There were 22 entries.

1st  Hermit Crab by Bob Allen
2nd  Turtle by George Stergios
3rd  Clown fish by Neil Major
4th  Diver and Wreck by Alison Pettit
ABOVE WATER PRINT

There were 12 entries.

1st  Fisherman by George Stergios
2nd  Big Step Entry by George Stergios
3rd  Sunset by Ken Sullivan
4th  Lily and Koi Carp by Sue Heaps and Working Paddy Field by Sue Heaps
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on 12 March 2013 at The Arts Centre on Roaring Meg, Stevenage, commencing at 8.00 pm 
The photo theme for the Focus On is " Invertebrates ".

5 images will be by Ray Allen
The Show Talk will be by Jude and Ruaridh Forrest on The Phillipines
A SUPS SUPPORTER!
